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From: Melissa Partin
To: Harsch, Trey (PUC)
Cc: Tony Mendoza; Patty OKeefe; Leigh Currie; Caitlin Eichten; Carolina Ortiz
Subject: Re: PUC Ex Parte Communication: Docket No. 23-215
Date: Thursday, May 30, 2024 4:05:04 PM

Hello Trey - 

Thank you for the clarifying question regarding the CEO's supplemental comments Docket
No. 23-215 (CenterPoint's NGIA plan). 

In response to your question:

The CEOs support approval of the feasibility study phase of Pilot I. 

The CEOs recommend the Commission withhold approval of the implementation phase of 
Pilot I until the recommended additional information is provided. We support allowing the 
Company to provide this information as part of a compliance filing within this docket, which is 
why we included the estimated budget for it in the table included in our supplemental 
comments. The table is meant to show the impact on the Company’s proposed budget of 
removing the pilots that the CEOs’ recommend rejecting from the plan. As clarified in 
footnote 33, the table calculations don’t account for changes in pilot budgets that may result 
from the CEOs’ recommended modifications to the remaining pilots. 

Please let me know if you have any questions about this response.

- Melissa

On Wed, May 29, 2024 at 4:20 PM Harsch, Trey (PUC) <trey.harsch@state.mn.us> wrote:

Hello Melissa,

 

I was hoping to receive some additional information regarding recommendations made in
your supplemental comments for Docket No. 23-151 (CenterPoint’s NGIA). Please note,
Staff intends to file this discussion in the docket as an ex-parte communication.

 

Question:

The CEOs stated that they support OAG’s recommendation for the Commission to
approve the feasibility study of Pilot I now, and re-evaluate the implementation of
Pilot I once the feasibility study results are available. However, The CEOs listed the
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full predicted cost of Pilot I in their table displaying their preferred plan while OAG
only listed the costs required for the feasibility study. Could the CEOs explain this
decision and elaborate on how they believe the Commission should treat Pilot I’s
budget? Can the CEOs confirm if their recommendation is the same as OAG’s, or if it
differs?

Best,

Trey Harsch

Rates Analyst III | Economic Analysis Unit

Pronouns: He/Him
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